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Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We wish the following students a very happy 

birthday: 

Abdullah Ahmad: Friday 5th February 

Samava Fawad: Thursday 11th February 

 

Also to Mrs Koning: Sunday 7th February 
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Foundation 

FEB Wednesday 

10th 

No Foundation classes 

 Friday 12th  Welcome BBQ—6.30 pm;  

meat supplied 

 Monday 

15th 

Swimming lessons begin 

 Tuesday 

16th 

Hockey Clinic 

 Wednesday 

17th 

No Foundation classes 

 Wednesday 

24th 

No Foundation classes 

 Friday 26th Swimming Carnival 

MAR Wednesday 

3rd 

No Foundation classes 

 Thursday 

4th 

Wadjiny performance 

Some of our Foundation students enjoying 

their second week of school. 



 

Learning 

I used to work with a colleague who would 

often say, in reference to schools, “it’s all 

about the learning.” In fact, he would often 

overuse this phrase.  But he had a point.  

Schools are learning communities.  Nhill 

Lutheran School is a learning community.  Our 

primary focus is student learning.  Our mission 

statement sums it up: “Nhill Lutheran School 

provides a quality education in a caring 

Christian environment.” We aim to provide 

best practice learning opportunities in a place 

where the love of Christ is known and shown. 

The beginning of a new school year is an 

exciting time which brings new plans and 

focuses.  The teachers have worked hard to 

plan engaging learning opportunities for the 

students in 2021.  NLS continues to explore 

ways to improve how we educate our students 

to best equip them for now and into the future.   

Last year showed that the ability to adapt 

quickly, think differently, problem solve, use 

technology purposefully, and more, all helped 

with learning in challenging times.  We want 

our students to be equipped with essential skills 

that are needed - critical and creative 

thinkers, collaborators, clear communicators 

and possess digital competency. 

Our classrooms have been established with 

the vision of catering for the many different 

learning styles that exist in 21st century 

classrooms.  We have observed numerous 

benefits to students and their learning with our 

flexible learning spaces.  A University of Salford 

study found that furniture and features in 

schools that were ergonomic and comfortable 

for students were significantly correlated with 

learning progress.  

This year the staffing structure at NLS has 

changed to include the role of Curriculum 

Coordinator/Specialist Teacher, a role Miss 

Attiwill will perform.  Our aim is to strengthen  

the delivery of curriculum, and ensure 

evidence based programs are used to 

improve our student’s learning progress.  Part 

of Miss Attiwill’s role will be to teach 

Technology (STEM).     

Installation Service 

Ms Greer Marshman, Miss Leah Noll and Miss 

Georgina Morrison were installed last Sunday 

at St Paul’s Lutheran Church, Nhill.  Other staff 

and students were also blessed by Pastor Carl. 

Attendance at chapel and assemblies 

Visitors may attend chapel and assemblies as 

long as we don’t exceed our density quotient 

of 1 person per 2 metres squared.  Visitors must 

sign in via the QR code or the sign in register, 

located at the front entrance, if on site for 15 

minutes or more.  The number of visitors 

allowed in chapels and assemblies will vary 

depending on the number of students and 

staff present, but will be around 25-30 

permitted visitors.  Please use Covid safe 

practices and do not attend if feeling unwell.  

Currently face masks must be worn when 

inside the school building. 

Looking ahead 

There is much to look forward to this term and 

hopefully we are able to carry through with 

our plans more than we could in 2020.  Next 

week we have the opportunity to gather as a 

community for a Welcome BBQ and I look 

forward to seeing families there.  Please RSVP 

to the front office so we have an idea of 

numbers for catering. Students commence 

their swimming lessons on Monday February 15 

and our Swimming Carnival is Friday February 

26.  A hockey clinic is planned for week 4, and 

Shrove Tuesday and Ash Wednesday also 

occur in week 4.  We have a visiting 

performance, Wadjiny, during week 6, Book 

Fair later in the term and more.  A busy and 

exciting few weeks!   

Every blessing for your week.   

Damon Prenzler 

From the Principal 



 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Sienna Alexander and her family 

 Sophie Blackwood and her family 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill: 9 am 

Woorak: 9 am 

Jeparit: 11 am 

Register (before Thurs 5pm) via the Parish 

Office: nhillpar2@bigpond.com or 5391 1223 

NhillLutheranParishOnline.com 

It’s upside down! 

‘Looking at his disciples, he said: “Blessed are you 

who are poor, for yours is the kingdom of 

God”’ (Luke 6:20). 

Read Luke 6:20–26 

The Beatitudes give us a vision of an upside-down 

kingdom. It’s the opposite of what the world thinks 

is right. Jesus explains to his disciples the qualities 

that make a happy life. There are four blessings on 

people with four attributes and four woes on 

people with the opposite characteristics. 

So why is this the opposite of what we would think 

life should be? The world offers short term 

gratification but not the eternal joy and happiness 

that believing in Jesus offers. Jesus boldly says that 

those who want to follow the world’s ways will not 

be ultimately happy. 

Jesus emphasises the central ethic of his kingdom, 

love, and the importance of obedience to his 

teachings. These blessings are to encourage his 

followers in the face of mounting persecution. In 

short, this is a message on how we should live, 

including the need for repentance. Jesus is 

encouraging his disciples (us) that God will bless 

them when the world hates them. Live by Christian 

values and not the world’s values. 

We shouldn’t be surprised by God’s upside-down 

approach to the way he does things. A baby born 

to be Saviour of the world can’t even get a 

decent, clean room for this momentous event? 

That’s upside down. And they all lived happily 

ever after? Only in heaven for those who believe 

in Jesus as their Lord and Saviour. 

Dear Father God, help us to always keep our focus 

on you and your kingdom and not the ways of the 

world. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel is held in the Multi Purpose 

Room on Friday at 9am. It will be run 

by Mr Prenzler. Parents and friends 

are invited to join us and stay for 

morning tea and coffee. 

Chapel Offering 

At today’s Chapel $4.00 was collected 

and will go to the Maw Per Koh orhanage 

school in Myanmar. So far this year, $9.50 

has been generously received from 

Chapel offerings. Thank you for blessing 

our sister school in Myanmar.  

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-mxnil-muhirtrlh-i/


 

Lost Uniforms 

Forms to be returned 

Could all parents please check uniform items 

to ensure that your child has the correct one. 

Please label all items of uniform so that they 

can be returned. 

Thank you 

Thank you to the people who looked after 

the animals during the holidays. Also to those 

who looked after the garden and helped 

with any maintenance. 

Newsletters 

Bounce Back 

Parenting ideas 

Our school is a member of parenting ideas, a 

great resource for parents and families.  

Articles will regularly be published in our 

newsletter, and webinars are provided 

throughout the year.  Because the school is a 

member, parents can access webinars at a 

reduced cost or for free.  More detail is found 

in this newsletter about how to access 

webinars. 

During the days leading up to school 

commencing, staff completed Bounce Back 

training.  Bounce Back is a positive 

education approach to wellbeing, resilience 

and social-emotional learning used at NLS.  

The Bounce Back acronym outlines key 

messages to develop good thinking habits (a 

simpler acronym is used for younger 

students): 

Bad times don’t last, things will always get 

better – stay optimistic 

Other people can help, if you ask them 

Unhelpful thinking makes you feel more upset 

– think again 

Nobody’s perfect, not you and not others 

Concentrate on the positives in a bad 

situation no matter how small 

Everybody experiences sadness, hurt, failure, 

rejection and setbacks sometimes, not just 

you 

Blame fairly 

Accept what you can’t change 

Catastrophizing exaggerates your worries 

Keep things in perspective 

The following forms have been sent home 

during the last week: 

 Cyber safety agreement 

 Medical information 

 Image consent 

 Welcome BBQ RSVP 

Could these forms be returned as soon as 

possible please. 

Second hand uniforms 

There are a number of second hand school 

uniforms for sale. Please contact the front office if 

you are interested. 

If you are happy to receive only a digital copy of 

the newsletter each week, please let Mrs Koning 

know. We would love to reduce our paper 

usage. 



 

Hats 

NLS volunteers 

Reading Buddies Program 

We are currently seeking some parent helpers to 

assist with our reading buddies program . 

Reading buddies involves parent volunteers  

listening to students reading aloud. Volunteers 

must have a current Working With Children 

Check and complete the training that is 

explained below.  

Volunteering at NLS 

For all parents wishing to volunteer at school to 

help in the classroom, on camps or with other 

student activities this year, parents must bring 

the following to the front office: 1) a current 

Working with Children Check and; 2) a 

certificate of completion of one-hour Valuing 

Safe Community training session on-line within 

the past three years. As a school of the Lutheran 

Church of Australia (LCA), staff and volunteers 

are obliged to meet the requirements of the 

LCA Safe Place Policy. Valuing Safe 

Communities (VSC) is a program to comply with 

this expectation. This training is valid for three 

years.  

VSC Online Training Instructions 

Go to http://ilearn.alc.edu.au/course/

view.php?id=170. Follow the instructions. Use the 

Enrolment Key: VSC3_Volunt33r to gain access 

to the training. On-line training takes about 30-

40 minutes. Certificates of completion will be 

generated at the end of the session. If you need 

any assistance, or would like to use a school 

computer to complete the training, please see 

Mrs Koning at the front office. 

Child Safety 

Students across all year levels will be revising 

Cyber Safety and how to protect themselves 

online. Key messages that you can also 

reinforce at home include; Informing 

students that nothing ever disappears from 

cyberspace; online behaviour and 

comments become a digital imprint visible 

to potential friends, employers etc. 

At Nhill Lutheran School, we strongly 

encourage parents to develop appropriate 

online boundaries for their children. If you 

would like more information and advice, 

please visit the government Cyber Safety 

website at www.cybersafetyhelp.gov.au.  

Please remember that hats are compulsory for 

Term 1. No hat means no play.  Please make 

sure that all hats are named and maintained in 

good condition. 

The school now has bucket hats for sale ($18). 

Swimming News 

Students will begin 

swimming lessons, 

starting on Monday 

15th February, and 

will be run daily 

between 11am-

1.30pm. Students 

will get changed at school and then walk 

down to the swimming pool. Students are 

encouraged to bring along sandals or other 

appropriate footwear to walk to the pool. 

Please make sure that all clothing is named. 

The Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday 

26th February and we are seeking a few 

volunteers to assist us on the day. If you are 

able to assist please contact Mrs Koning. at 

the front office.  





Listen to Messages of Hope and invite others to do the same. Download or listen online at 

messagesofhope.org.au. 

7th February   Love and Romance    (Pastor Richard Fox and Celia Fielke) 

Feeling loved is one of the best feelings in the world and can make you feel like you’re walking 

on air. Richard and Celia discuss romance and love and how it changes when you have a long 

established relationship. 

14th February  50 Years of Love    (Interview) 

Through the ups and downs of 50 years of marriage, Sue shares her secret to a long and fulfilling 

relationship. 

21st February  Adams Anger    (Interview) 

How would you feel if someone’s negligence destroyed your quality of life? Hear Adam’s story, 

and how letting go of anger changed his life. 








